
Trip Report 

Chinandega-Somatillo Eye 

Jan 27-Feb 1, 2013 

Participants: 

Milo Harpstead   Ruth Harpstead   Anne Jilek 
Julia Jilek    Sally Leavell    Marilyn Slusarski 
Abby Hill    Zoe Bitner    Robert Scharlau 
Connie Scharlau   Mark Backer    Linda Backer 
Bernard Ziegeweid   Michelle Ziegeweid  David Schaefer 
Linda Schaefer   Jillian Schaefer   Brad Martin 
Joanne Martin   Steve McCabe   Annette McCabe 
Lynn Linzmeier   Mirna Angulo   Karen Meza 
Jonathan Almendarez  Moises Guillen   Robert Bowen 
     Lilliam Perez 
 
Friday,  January 25: 
 
Arrive in Managua and check into Las Mercedes Hotel. 
 
Saturday,  January 26: 
 
We went to the warehouse, first stopping at Huembes Market.  Attended a 
meeting of the Learning Centers at the office and then toured Managua, some 
even enjoying a zipline ride. 
 

 



Sunday,  January 27: 
 
The pick-up is loaded and we head to Chinandega.  Check into Hotel Farallones. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Monday,  January 28 and Tuesday, January 29: 

We traveled about 1 mile to the Escuela Nazareth run by the organization-Fe y 

Alegria.  On Monday we saw 444 people and on Tuesday 572. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Wednesday,  January 30:    

On this day we traveled 70 kilometers to the city of Somatillo, north of 

Chinandega and near the Honduras border.  There we worked at the Escuela San 

Ignacio and saw 335 people. 

 

 

 

 

                                                                              Some worked harder than others. 

 

 

 



Thursday, January 31 and Friday, February 1: 

This day we traveled 68 kilometers to Somatillo and then turned onto a very dusty 

and rough gravel road to travel another 18 kilometers to the school IBRA 

(Instituto Basico Rural Agropecuario—“Juanita Petrik”).  We saw 333 people on 

those 2 days. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Saturday, February 2: 

We loaded up again and headed back to Managua.  Ceramics were being fired as 

a Learning Center project and we were able to observe that.  The eyeglasses were 

unloaded in the warehouse along with the generator and autorefractor.  We did 

lose power the last day so the generator was appreciated.  That night it was 

dinner for the group at El Churasco Restaurant. 

                         

                         



Sunday,  February 3: 

A day of relaxation, volcano touring, and shopping, although some of us went to 

Rivas to repair a fire truck there. 

 

 

 



Monday,  February 4: 

Everyone returned to the US with the exception of Zoe who will be working at a 

clinic in Ciudad Sandino for two months.  We saw 1684 people in the 5 days and 

had a great group of workers.  A very successful project. 

 

 

 

 

 


